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Memo 

To:  Bethpage Residents 
From:  Edward Hannon, Project Director 
Date:  Wednesday, August 31, 2022 at 4 p.m. 
Subject:  Friday, September 2, 2022 scheduled installation of well vault in MTA/LIRR employee lot 

in support of RW-21 Treatment Building. Select parking spots temporarily closed in 
morning to closed to allow safe ingress and egress of tractor trailer 

 
Northrop Grumman is providing this progress report to you on our activities in support of the RW-21 
groundwater treatment system project and other associated environmental activities. 

Our contractors will deliver and install a 30-ton concrete well vault to Northrop Grumman property to 
support the operation the treatment system building currently under construction. 

Delivery and installation of the well vault will occur between 7 a.m. and 9 a.m. on September 2, 2022.  

MTA/LIRR employee parking spots will be temporarily cordoned off to permit the tractor trailer to safely 
access the parking lot route and installation location. No parking in the Orange route and area. 
Parking spots temporarily closed will be reopened when the delivery and installation is complete 
(approximately 9 a.m.). We appreciate your patience and cooperation as we complete this effort. 

 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Dianne Baumert-Moyik at (516) 754-2645 or 
Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com.  Our project information can be found by visiting 
www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage. Thank you. 
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